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MELBOURNE’S BAYSIDE SET FOR BUMPER UPGRADES 

The Allan Labor Government has revealed designs to get rid of three dangerous level crossings across Melbourne’s 
bayside, along with a new Mordialloc Station.  

The new Mordialloc Station will feature all-abilities access, improved lighting, public spaces and landscaping – with 
entrances at both ends of the station making it easier to access. 

Removing the level crossings at McDonald Street, Mordialloc and Station Street, Aspendale with two new rail 
bridges will deliver more reliable journeys for locals, with the boom gates currently down for a third of the morning 
peak. 

A level crossing-free McDonald Street will also allow for the closure of the Bear Street level crossing – with the 
Frankston Line to be level crossing free by 2029 – changing the way people live, work and travel.  

With site offices being set up now, early works in Mordialloc will start later this year and the level crossings will be 
gone for good by 2026. 

Feedback from the community has informed the updated designs and has helped shape the new Mordialloc Station 
precinct to better reflect the community’s close connection to the beach.  

To learn more about the designs and the project, or to find out how to nominate to be on the Stakeholder Liaison 
Group, visit levelcrossings.vic.gov.au/mordialloc.  

More than 26,000 vehicles travel through these dangerous and congested level crossings every day, where there 
have been 12 near misses and one fatality since 2016 and where the boom gates can be down for around 40 minutes 
of the morning peak. 

Across Melbourne, 80 level crossings are now gone for good, with the Labor Government removing 110 by 2030, 
and making the Frankston, Cranbourne, Pakenham, Lilydale, Sunbury and Werribee lines level crossing free.  

Quotes attributable to Minister for Transport Infrastructure Danny Pearson  

“We’re not wasting a moment getting rid of all the level crossings on the Frankston Line, with the Mordialloc level 
crossings next to go.” 

“The detailed designs for the Mordialloc level crossing removal is the next step in the project, which will bust 
congestion, improve safety, and make getting around easier and faster for people.” 

Quote attributable to Member for Mordialloc Tim Richardson 

“This level crossing removal project will transform Mordialloc, blending the old with the new and creating a vibrant 
and safe station precinct for locals and visitors to enjoy.” 


